
Unapproved Minutes  
Budget Assembly  

Hosted by Windward District #4 
August 28 & 29, 2021  

Saturday 8-28-2021 
 

9:00am:  Call to order with the Declaration of Unity, followed by host announcements.  
We had the honor of having past delegates present and they were, Cheryl P65, Bob H. P67, 
Linda F. P61, and Ken P6. Jona GSR for Search for Serenity District 4 did our reading on P60 ±
Reporting to the Membership.  
 
����DP��$UHD�2IILFHU¶V�5HSRUWV����PLQXWHV�� 
 
Secretary: Deborah L.  
2SHQHG�ZLWK�UHDGLQJ������5HFRUGLQJ�6HFUHWDU\¶V�'XWLHV�IURP�WKH�+DZDLL�$UHD����6WUXFWXUHV and 
Guidelines for Area 17 General Service Panel 71  2021-2022. Thank you to all the Area 17 
2IILFHUV��'&0¶V�6WDQGLQJ�&RPPLWWHH�&KDLUV�DQG�,QWHUJURXS�&KDLUV�IRU�VXEPLWWLQJ�DOO�\RXU�
reports using Word Doc, if I do receive and reports in PDF, I will make it work. There really is 
QRWKLQJ�IRU�PH�WR�UHSRUW�DW�WKLV�WLPH��LW¶V�EHHQ����GD\V�VLQFH�ZH�ODVW�PHW�DQG�,�DP�JUDWHIXO�WR�EH�
here and in service for this weekend.  
Approved minutes for Inform the Delegate Assembly (March 27 & 28 , 2021) 
Thank you,  
Deborah L. Secretary  
 
Treasurer: Mike L.  
PLEASE SEE ³Budget vs Actual´�DQG�³Group Contributions´�SRVWHG�RQ�WKH�$UHD���ZHEVLWH� 
We will be voting on the proposed 2022 Budget at this Area Assembly. Please let me know by 
Area email if you would like a copy of the Proposed Budget either by email or a printed copy by 
mail.  
Hawai`i Area 17 is still in good shape financially. Contributions received so far this year are 
$14,200 and expenses are: $7,841.  
Mahalo to all the Groups that continue to contribute to the Hawaii Area. Your contributions are 
helping to carry the AA message of recovery.   
The proposed budget for January 1 through December 31,2022 is $42,394. There were two 
updates after the Committee Meeting of May 15. I had included some travel costs that Area does 
not pay for, and I missed an expense that Area does pay for. The July 7, 2021 version is what we 
are voting to approve this Assembly.  
The proposed budget was based on several assumptions:  

x We will spend money based on the Priority of Spending as spelled out in the Area 17 
Structures and Guidelines to make sure Hawaii Area is well-informed and our voice is 
heard at the General Assembly, and AA continues be available for the still-suffering 
alcoholics.  

x We will continue to have the support of the AA Groups and receive their monetary and 
personal contributions; 

x We want to be able to fund Area Assemblies and Committee meetings, whether they are 
going to be held in-person, virtually, or some form of hybrid meetings.  



,�ZDQW�WR�OHW�DOO�RI�WKH�$UHD¶V�6WDQGLQJ�6HUYLFH�&RPPLWWHHV�NQRZ�WKDW�IXQGV�DUH�DYDLODEOH��DQG�,�
would love to see the committees spend ALL of the money budgeted, and even more if there is a 
need! 
Hawaii Area has 146,362 Hawaiian Miles available for award travel.  
Thank you for supporting Hawai`i Area and the General Service Office.   
 
Hawaii Area 7th Tradition Contribution: Make Check Payable to and mail to Hawaii Area 
Committee PO Box 1413 Honolulu, Hawaii 96806. (Please include your Group Name and 
District Name or Group Number. Receipts available up request.)  
For General Service Office Contributions: https://contribution.aa.org  or Make checks payable to 
the General Service Board and mail to General Service Office Box 459 Grand Central Station 
New York, N.Y. 10163 (Please write your Group Number on check)  
 
Thank you for letting me be of service. 
- Mike L., Treasurer  
Hawai`i Area 17 Panel 71 
 
Registrar: Eric V.  
Aloha all, 
Hope all you peeps had a great summer.  It seems like 10 years since we last met.  So much has 
happened in my personal life since I last saw you all.  My Father passed away peacefully and my 
brother and I have been busy WU\LQJ�WR�VRUW�DOO�RI�WKRVH�ORRVH�HQGV��/RW¶V�RI�WUDYHOLQJ�DQG�ODZ\HUV��
Ugg.  
As for my job, it has been fairly quiet.  I have been trying to keep up with new members and 
updating the data base.  I have been invited to a monthly registrar meeting for the pacific area 
ZKLFK�,�DP�H[FLWHG�DERXW���,�KDYH�DVVLJQHG�QHZ�JVU¶V�FRPPLWWHHV�DV�QHHGHG�WKLV�PRUQLQJ���$Q\�
questions please, email or text me at 8087784153. 
Aloha,  
Eric  
Alternate Delegate: Tommy G.  
Visit the Hawaii Area 17 websites KRPH�SDJH�DQG�FOLFN�RQ�³$UHD�&RPPLWWHH´�WKHQ�³5HSRUWV´�
IRU�7RPP\¶V�UHSRUW�� (area17aa.org)  
 
Alternate Chair: Jeannie   
My name is Jeannie and I am an alcoholic and I currently serve as your Hawaii Area 17 
Alternate Chair.  
I would like to thank our officers for facilitating our virtual Budget Assembly and also thank 
Windward District 4 for their awesome job serving as our co-hosts.   
Welcome to all of you here today. I hope you find what I have found, the gifts of being a small 
part of this body who work diligently to keep our members informed and strive to reach the 
suffering alcoholic who has not yet found the rooms of A.A.  
My duties outlined in 2.9 of the Structure and Guidelines for Hawaii Area 17 General Service are 
as follows: 
A. Perform the duties of the area chair in their absence. Well, I must admit I have had some fear 
that I would actually have to do so, but if that should happen I would surely ask for help from 

https://contribution.aa.org/


our members. I am grateful that Deborah keeps me in the loop to help me be better prepared if I 
should ever need to step in.  
B. Arrange meeting places and hospitality for all Area assemblies and committee meetings. I 
look forward to being more involved with the districts when we move to in-person meetings. 
C. Serve as a member of the finance committee. We meet during lunch at assemblies. Each of us 
is assigned an island and available to present the proposed budget to districts or groups if 
requested and I have had the opportunity to do just that. It has been a pleasure working with 
Mike, our area treasurer and Chair of the Finance Committee, and I will pass the reporting on to 
him. 
D. Serve as a voting member on the Hawaii Annual State Convention Steering Committee. We 
meet twice a month and I will pass the reporting on to the Steering Chair to report on the Annual 
Hawaii Convention. 
E. Serve as temporary group registrar, recording secretary, or treasurer if any of these officers are 
absent.  
F. Appoint the DUHD¶V�VWDQGLQJ�FRPPLWWHH�FKDLUV�LQ�FRQMXQFWLRQ�ZLWK�RWKHU�DUHD�RIILFHUV��ZKLFK�
we completed at the start of Panel 71. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me or any other members of the Area Committee. We are all 
available to you and will do our best to help in any way possible.  
Thank you for all your service, and thank you for the opportunity to serve. 
Jeannie 
 
Chair Deborah S.: 9LVLW�WKH�+DZDLL�$UHD����ZHEVLWHV�KRPH�SDJH�DQG�FOLFN�RQ�³$UHD�&RPPLWWHH´�
WKHQ�³5HSRUWV´�IRU�'HERUDK�6�¶V�UHSRUW����DUHD��DD�RUJ�  
  
 
Delegate: Kunani D.  
 
Please visit  our  Area 17 website i.e.  DUHD��DD�RUJ�DQG�RQ�WKH�KRPH�SDJH�FOLFN�³$UHD�
Committee´�then ³Reports´��WKHUH�\RX�ZLOO�ILQG�XQGHU�³'HOHJDWH´  .XQDQL¶V�power point for 
this Budget Assembly.  
�,W�ZDV�UHIUHVKLQJ�WR�KDYH�EHHQ�DEOH�WR�VHH�WKH�*6&¶V�%DQQHU�ZLWK�.XQDQL¶V�VLJQDWXUH�RQ�LW���
Kunani talked more of what he has done since the GSC, providing his Delegate Report back to 
Hawaii and mentioned the Final Report may be found digital on aa.org and will keep the area 
posted when the hard copies of the Final Report of 2021 GSC is available.  
 
Break @ 1015am (15 min.) 
 
10:30:  Sean S. Treatment Standing Committee Chair read the Guidelines for Discussion and 
Voting.  
 
�����DP�0LNH�/��SUHVHQWHG�$UHD���¶s Budget Proposal for 2022  
The Budget Proposal was presented by Mike L. Please refer to the Area 17 website for 
information on the Budget Proposal area17aa.org. Corrina GSR/Makakilo Hill Climbers 
motioned to accept the proposal, and Bill M. PI Chair second. The Budget Proposal passed for 
2022 by 11:00 am.  96% / 4 %    



 
11:15: The area body was in consensus with amend the agenda, i.e. to move Pacific Regional 
Trustee Nominee to 1:15 and Proposals to amend Section 7 and Priority of Spending Section 
7.5D.4 by Rachel S. Panel 69 Treasurer. Sean made a motion to do Standing Committee reports 
earlier and Tommy declined. Vote was taken for the original motion and it passed.  
 
 
3OHDVH�UHIHU�WR�WKH�$UHD����ZHEVLWH�IRU�5DFKHO¶V�3URSRVDOV�WR�DPHQG�WKH�)LQDQFLDO�VHFWLRQ�LQ�
the Hawaii Structure and Guidelines.  
Rachel proceeded to present her proposal asking for this information to be brought back to the 
Home Groups. Rachel provided background history for reasons of her proposal to amend the 
financial section in the Hawaii Area Structure and Guidelines, i.e. during her time of serving 
Treasurer for Panel 69 she would go the bank with a lot of checks that were written to Hawaii 
Area Committee or Hawaii Area 17, until there came a time when the banks were rejecting the 
checks, however, Rachel was able to cash these checks anyway. This opened a can of worms and 
it took a year to fix. Through this process, Rachel discovered that Area 17 was doing business 
under (5) different names and this is not the standard way. Through many years, information has 
been passed along verbally since 1999. This proposal is to do it the right way not the alcoholic 
way. Rachel has spent a whole year with a lawyer working on correcting this. In a nut shell, 
these proposals are to revamp Finances on the Hawaii Structure and Guidelines-the right way to 
avoid future problems. There were a few concerns that confirmed by Rachel that the 
responsibilities of area officers listed have always been a part of as required by the Hawaii 
Department of Commerce and that this does not affect person(s) listed their personal financial 
matters. Once again, these proposals are to be brought back to the home groups.  
 
1215: Lunch/ Finance Committee Meets 
 
1:15: Pacific Regional Trustee- Our Pacific Regional Trustee is rotating out. 7KH�³7KLUG�/HJDF\�
Procedure read by Kimo GSR District 5, nominee qualifications from the Hawaii Area 17 past 
Delegates: Ken K. Panel 63, Bob H. panel 67, and Scott C. panel 49.  
 
Gina B. DCM, read the qualifications and each nominee qualified themselves.  
 
Ken H. P63:  GSR for his home group, DCM for District 10, Standing Committee Chair for 
Cooperation with the Professional Community, Alternate Delegate, and Past Delegate for panel 
63. Ken is available and willing if elected.  
Bob H. P67: Sober since 4-28-¶����D�PHPEHU�RI�WKH�RQOLQH�2Q�$ZDNHQLQJ�*URXS��*65��
Alternate Chair, Chair, Alternate Delegate, and Delegate. Few of many services involved in was 
the Pacific Regional Forum, PRASSA and currently actively involved with the Oahu Intergroup. 
Bob mentioned being involved in out-of-VWDWH�RQ�VHYHUDO�FRPPLWWHHV�ZLWK�$$���%RE¶V�HPSOR\HU�
is supportive, if elected.  
 
Scott C. P49:  Sober since 3-31-86. Service started for him at the home group level that included 
longtime involvement with the Oahu Intergroup. Other services were GSR, Standing Committee 
Chair for Treatment and Hospitals, has a history of bringing AA meetings into the Federal 



Detention Center till present, pending this Pandemic and gets the most out of helping people that 
KH�GRHVQ¶W�even know he helped.  
 
7KH�7KLUG�/HJDF\�3URFHGXUH�YRWLQJ�SURFHVV�WRRN�SODFH�H[WHQGLQJ�WR�WKH�³+$7´�DQG�WKH�QRPLQHH�
of Area 17 is Bob H. past delegate for P67 who will be extending his resume that will be 
submitted to GSO by Kunani.   
 
2:00: Roundtable:  Area 6WDQGLQJ�&RPPLWWHH�&KDLUV��'&0V��,QWHU�*URXS��*65¶V�DQG�WKH�+\EULG�
Ad-Hoc Committee  
3:00: Break  
 
3:15: Reports Area Standing Committee Chairs  
 
Cooperation w/Professional Community/ Brandon L.  
Presenting the report was Lea V. DCM 5 The Area CPC committee has been meeting virtually on 
the 2nd Sunday of every month at 4pm since April with an average attendance of 5 people. All are 
welcome. Our last focus was Child Welfare Services. Joe R in District 8 was able to give a virtual 
presentation to staff of West Hawaii Child Welfare Services. This Monday 8/30/21 we have a 
presentation scheduled with Maui County Child Welfare Services which is supposed to include 
staff on Molokai & Lanai also. Aaron R on Maui has been instrumental in making this connection. 
Aaron R, Cathy B, and our own Deborah S are scheduled to virtually present to them Monday 
morning. 
Our current focus is all things around the legal system to include probation, parole, DUI classes, 
lawyers, judges, etc, etc. Deborah S has been filling racks in the Honolulu courthouse and reached 
out to probation over there as well. More to come on this. 
 ,�KDYH�JLYHQ�&3&�SUHVHQWDWLRQV� WR�'LVWULFW¶V��������������	���� WR�HQFRXUDJH�&3&�SDUWLFLSDWLRQ�
ZLWKLQ�WKH�GLVWULFWV��,�ZDV�VFKHGXOHG�WR�YLVLW�'LVWULFW��¶V�PHHWLQJ�EXW��XQIRUWXQDWHO\��,�KDYH�UHFHQWO\�
had health issues which made that meeting difficult. Sorry Gina and District 2! I hope to be able 
to make more district meetings soon. 
I am currently aware of two District CPC Chairs in Hawaii: Joe R in District 8 and Mo L in District 
���'&0¶V�LI�\RXU�GLVWULFW�KDV�D�&3&�FKDLU�QRW�PHQWLRQHG�SOHDVH�FRQQHFW�WKHP�ZLth me so we may 
work together. 
 The first ever North America CPC & PI Conference is scheduled to be held virtually February 
12th &13th, 2022.  Mahalo, Brandon L. 
 
Annual Hawaii Convention Chair/ Tayshea  
The Annual Hawaii Convention Committee has been monitoring the current COVID-19 situation 
and with the increase in COVID cases, the 59th Annual Hawaii Convention is canceled for the 
dates  
of October 29-31, 2021. For information check the Annual Hawaii Website. AHC is looking for a 
Steering Committee Chair-may sent resume to treasurer@annualhawaiiconvention.com .  
 
Grapevine/Chris:  Please visit WKH�+DZDLL�$UHD����:HEVLWH¶V�+RPH�SDJH�DQG�  XQGHU� ³$5($�
&200,77((´�FOLFN�RQ�³5HSRUWV´�IRU�6&&�*UDSHYLQHV�UHSRUW�  
 
Treatment/Sean F.  

mailto:treasurer@annualhawaiiconvention.com


According to the Hawaii Area 17 Structures and Guidelines, Treatment Standing Committee 
Coordinates the service work of AA groups and individual A.A. members who carry the message 
WR�DOFRKROLFV�DQG�PHGLFDO�WUHDWPHQW�VHWWLQJV���6HWV�XS�PHDQV�RI�³%ULGJLQJ�WKH�*DS´�IURP�WUHDWPHQW�
to A.A. can and cannot do, within the 12 Traditions, to help alcoholics in medical and treatment 
settings.  
At this stage of Panel 71, treatment centers have been in constant contact with me to continue the 
ongoing replenishment of AA literature.  It has been a great way for us to grow then relationship  
AA and the facilities.  Our most recent facility addition was last month adding BISAC (Big Island 
Substance Abuse CounseO��WR�RXU�OLVW���,�ZDV�DOVR�LQYLWHG�WR�'LVWULFW��¶V�PHHWLQJ�WR�GLVFXVV�ZLWK�
WKHLU�*65¶V�D�OLWWOH�DERXW�ZKDW�WKH�WUHDWPHQW�FRPPLWWHH�KDV�EHHQ�GRLQJ��ZKDW�LV�SODQQHG�IRU�WKH�
rest of the year, and what they can do to engage and participate.  Big Mahalo to Lea V. and District 
5 for the invite and their support.  Next step, for the committee and I, is to meet in September to 
start the SODQQLQJ�IRU�RXU�QH[W�ZRUNVKRS«7UDGLWLRQV�DQG�7UHDWPHQW��:KDW¶V�WKH�&RQQHFWLRQ" 
Other topics: At our first workshop, Bridging the Gap, we elaborated on the importance of the 
Contact program and how we can utilize it to introduce a transition packet to the facilities.  The 
transition packet would allow us to give the clients, who would be transitioning from the facilities, 
an opportunity to leave with contacts and information to enable them to stay plugged into the 
program, no matter what island they return to or stay on.  I currently have 4 Contacts from Maui, 
15 from Kauai, 2 from Big Island, 8 from Oahu, and 3 from outside of Hawaii.  If anyone is 
interested in being involved in this initiative please email me treatment@area17aa.org.  
 
At this point, we have spent $503.25 YTD.  I would like to thank the Area and Finance Committee 
for the support in allowing us to continue to carry the message to our Treatment facilities and the 
clean and sober houses.  
 
Corrections/ Jubee B.  
Aloha family 
Hope all is well, sending prayers to families and friends who have been struck by this Covid-19.  
Since we last met, in June of 2021 MCCC re-opened its doors for our members to go in and carry 
the message. As of August,  2021 MCCC has closed its doors due to another outbreak. Mahalo to 
our members who gave their time and effort in carrying the message.  
Recently we purchased 10 big books which Dave F. Ordered to take into MCCC.  
Adina from Oahu requested for 5 soft copies of the big book to take into facilities on Oahu 
through a Chaplan. This was also purchased.  
As of now all facilities are shut down.  
Dist. 13 Tri Isle contributed some Grapevine subscriptions to be taken into MCCC.  
That's all I have, Mahalo for allowing me to be of service.  
Trusted servant 
Jubee B.  
Corrections SCC 
 
Archives SSC/ Ernest S.  
+RZ]¶LW�HYHU\ERG\�P\�QDPH�LV�(UQHVW�DQG�,¶P�DQ�DOFRKROLF��,�VHUYH�DV�$UFKLYHV�&KDLU�IRU�$UHD����
3DQHO�����,¶G�OLNH�WR�WKDQN�ZLQGZDUG�GLVWULFW���IRU�KRVWLQJ�RXU�DUHD�EXGJHW�DVVHPEO\�DQG�DOVR�RXU�
area officers for co-hosting. As it states in the structures and guidelines: Archives serves as a 
SHUPDQHQW�UHSRVLWRU\�RI�PDWHULDOV�SHUWDLQLQJ�WR�+DZDLL�$�$���$UHD�����,W¶V�'LVWULFWV�DQG�WKH�KLVWRU\�

mailto:treatment@area17aa.org


of the group. Therefore, I will be archiving material from our Area Assemblies our committee 
PHHWLQJ¶V�� ZRUNVKRSV� KRVWHd by districts and or home JURXSV� LQYROYLQJ� +DZDLL� $UHD� ���� LW¶V�
RIILFHU¶V�DQG�FRPPLWWHH�PHPEHUV��,�KDYH�VHQW�WKH�IO\HUV�DQG�D�VXPPDU\�RI�WKH�ZRUNVKRSV�WKDW�ZDV�
KRVWHG�E\�GLVWULFWV�DQG�VWDQGLQJ�FRPPLWWHHV�WR�WKH�ZHEPDVWHU�WR�E\�SRVWHG�RQ�WKH�DUHD¶V�ZHEVLWH. I 
also sent the material from our recently held Inform the Delegate Assembly. Once again, when 
sending your reports to the secretary, please CC archives@area17aa.org. I did receive a couple of 
WKHP�³*URXS�+LVWRU\´�IRUPV�WKDW�,�VHQW�RXW�D�FRXSOH�PRQWKV�DJR�DQG�,�IRUZDUGHG�LW�WR�RXU�$UHD�
Archivist. Thank you to the groups that took the time to get that done. Our Area Archivist only has 
information of groups that was sent to our area archives or Archivist by a member the group. The 
Archives and the Archivist has yet to meet up with the area webmaster to sort out the archives and 
to define a friendlier search mode. I did receive an e-mail from the webmaster Sean who stated he 
posted the area 17 material on the websiWH�DOUHDG\�DQG�WKDW�ZH�FDQ�VRUW�LW�RXW�IURP�WKHUH��7KDW¶V�DOO�
I got for now and thank you for allowing me to be of service. Ernest S. /Archives Chair                                                                                                                                                                             
Area 17, Panel 71 
Webmaster/ Sean C 
We have formed an Area Website Committee with T.J. who is also standing for Alternate 
Webmaster, Nancy B, Francesca and myself met for the first time on June 7th and discussed 
digital archives on Area Website for Island AA and Area business meetings.  The purpose of the 
website was discussed and what may and may not be the responsibility of the Website 
Committee.  We decided to reach out Area Officers to see if there was any feedback on what 
they would like to see. I know have loading all of past Area items into the Area Business 
directory by year and panel. Items can be searched in each subdirectory by typing CTRL +F key 
combo to bring up the finder box. All of the Island AA items will be uploaded over time to the 
Island AA folder as they are organized by the Archives Chair and/or Archivist.  We can add 
more member to the Website Committee should anyone else with to join, please email me.  
 
I also attended the Ad-Hoc Committee On Hybrid Area Meetings.  
Love & Service, Sean C.  
NOTE:  Reported by secretary, on this date Sean C. announced to the Area body that our new 
Alternate Webmaster is T.J.  
 
 
Public Information SCC/Bill M. 
1. Commence correspondence with local broadcasting agencies and distributed request for 

sschlarship electronic PSAs. In some cases, PSAs announcements have become a part of the 
rotation, and in other cases a second effort to correspond has been made. Ongoing efforts to 
communicate will continue monthly.  

2. Online piloting efforts continue. PI Facebook page and associated-cost effective ads provide 
access to those online who may be a part of our fellowship and those who still suffer. The 
data provides important information about who we are engaging that helps shape future 
online efforts to keep the public informed. Currently, links from the ad lead to Oahu Central 
Office. Though the data tells us how many clicks have been made to OCO link, OCO is not 
able to provide data about  

3. The PI Committee has launched there pilot-website (pi@area17.org) as a way to support its 
purpose and provide alternative ways to reaching the public-at-large. Online piloting will 
continue to collect data on how effective online PI efforts are or can be. 

mailto:archives@area17aa.org
mailto:pi@area17.org


4. The PI Committee was invited this month to participate at a fair by providing a informational 
booth. However, due to the COVID impact on our community the event was cancelled.  

5. Current times truly makes it difficult to conduct physical efforts with keeping the public at 
large informed. Our committee is dedicated to finding alternatives and hope to still use 
traditional PI efforts to carrying the message. For more information on our strategic plan 
for 2021 please visit our PI page on Area 17 website. 

Trusted servant, 
Bill M. 
PI-SCC 

 
 
Minah Byrd: Karen  

    The Mynah Bird is the newsletter of Area 17.  It contains articles that focus on AA topics         and 
reflects the vibrant and diverse A.A. community in Area 17. 
 
Because there were several events ± )RXQGHU¶V�'D\��'HOHJDWH�5HSRUW�EDFNV��:RUNVKRSV�± before the 
Budget Assembly, I decided to publish a special edition with flyers and announcements of upcoming 
events. I sent that out on June 1. 
 
As I have been doing, I sent out a request for articles for the Budget Assembly edition of the Mynah 
Bird about four weeks ahead of time.  I sent out requests to Area officers, Area committee chairs, 
,QWHUJURXS�FKDLUV�DQG�WKH�*65¶V�ZKR�DUH�RQ�WKH�0\QDK�%LUG�&RPPLWWHH��0DKDOR�WR�WKRVH�ZKR�ZURWH�
articles and mahalo to members who send contributions. Because our assemblies are not face to face, 
,�HQFRXUDJH�SHRSOH�WR�VKDUH�WKH�0\QDK�%LUG�ZLWK�PHPEHUV���,�DP�HQFRXUDJLQJ�*65¶V�RQ�WKH�
committee to make copies to distribute ± normally these would be distributed at assemblies.   
 
I welcome articles from anyone ± WRSLFV�FRXOG�EH�³VWHS�RU�WUDGLWLRQ�RI�WKH�PRQWK´��DQ�LQWHUYLHZ�ZLWK�
D�PHPEHU��³KRZ�LV�\RXU�JURXS�HQFRXUDJLQJ�VHUYLFH�ZKHQ�\RX�DUH�QRW�PHHWLQJ�IDFH�WR�IDFH´��LI�\RXU�
group is meeting face to face, how do you deal with restrictions imposed the government or meeting 
SODFH�´ KHDUG�DW�D�PHHWLQJ´�± one liners, and any other stories of interest to the fellowship. 

 
Mahalo for letting me be of service, 
Karen N. 
Panel 71 Mynah Bird Chair 
 
Finance Committee/Mike L. The Finance Committee met during the lunch break today and 
discussed moving forward with accepting contributions to Area online; not starting a separate 
banking account to limit possible losses in the event of some type of hack; and we will use the same 
method to prepare the 2023 Budget Proposal. Thanks to the members of the Finance Committee for 
doing the Budget presentations on all of the islands so we were able to inform the Groups about our 
budget. Mahalo to Gina, Kaleka, Kalei, Jeannie, and Past Delegate Linda McD for participating in 
the Finance Committee. Note: added by Deborah L/secretary- discussion included having a Cash 
App for online contributions for the Hawaii Area 17. Thank you for the chance to be of service ± 
Mike L.  
 
Ad-Hoc Committee: Tommy L.  



 
 
Aloha Area 17 trusted servants.  At our May 2021 committee meeting, our chair asked for an ad-
hoc committee to look at when we go back to face to face meetings ± do we make it hybrid? 
One of my duties as Alternate Delegate is to serve as a member or chairperson on ad-hoc 
committees as deemed appropriate by the Area Chair.  Right after the committee meeting, I 
received a few emails from members volunteering. 
Our ad-hoc committee met via virtual platform this past week.  Thank you to Gina B., Karen N., 
Sean C., Chris N., and Eric V. for being a part of this process. 
We first looked at logistics, equipment, equipment cost, venues and most important, having 
enough Wi-Fi bandwidth to support our hybrid functions. 
A few of us attended some hybrid meeting workshops.  One of them was from SENY Area 49 in 
the Northeast Region. 
I learned a lot and got some important information.  The equipment needed would be a laptop 
with HDMI ports, web cams, external monitor, USB and HDMI cables and possibly external 
microphones.  I think our area PA system can be used for audio and microphone use.  The most 
important is the hotspot with large bandwidth ± lots of conversation on this. 
A few things we had to consider: 

x Location 
o Does it have 5G or cellular service for a hotspot? 
o Does facility have internet service?  
o All districts hosting assemblies would have to research this when choosing a 

location.   
x Computer and large external monitor   

o The monitor would be for face-to-face attendees to see our hybrid attendees.   
o This equipment could be rented or borrowed.   
o The area would need to have members working the hybrid function of this hybrid 

assembly. 
x Cost 

o The approved 2022 budget has a line item of $1,200.00 for hybrid equipment, so 
we can purchase all equipment needed for hybrid assemblies and our committee 
meetings. 

 
The recommendation of the ad-hoc committee is when Area 17 does go back to face-to-face 
assemblies and committee meetings, that it be hybrid. 
 
���PRQWKV�LQWR�WKLV�XQSUHFHGHQWHG�SDQGHPLF��ZH�VWLOO�GRQ¶W�NQRZ�ZKDW�the future holds.  We 
need to have a safe environment at our assemblies and a way to have A.A. members join the 
assemblies and committee meetings if they are not able to attend face to face. 
 
We plan, prepare, and adjust.  We trust our trusted servants. God through our group conscious 
will keep us unified and safe. 
 
4:00 Virtual Ask it Basket (problems, ideas, and suggestions)  
 
Q- Freddy: What is the procedure to bringing forward to the Area a motion.  



A-Tommy: Website has a proposal form that is available to fill, talk to a past delegates or 
assistance and submit to the Area Chair that will be brought up at a Committee Meeting.  
 
Q- [This one has to do with the SCC budget and with current circumstances, is there other ways 
of being able to spend the budget for like AA that may be in need]  
A-[ it is okay to have moneys and to not spent it, unless SCC need more] 
*** Discussion continued on what can we do to have PRUH�SDUWLFLSDWLRQ�IURP�*65¶V��7KHUH�ZHUH�
D�ORW�RI�FRPPHQWV��/LQGD��SDVW�GHOHJDWH�FRPPHQWHG�RQ�DLU�WUDYHO�DVVLVWDQFH�IRU�*65¶V�IURP�WKH�
$UHD�DQG�GRQ¶W�IHHO�WKH�XQLW\�DV�VKH�ZRXOG�KDYH�DW�D�SK\VLFDO�DVVHPEO\��(ULF�WDONHG�HQFouraging 
members at regular meetings about area assemblies and committee meetings. Also talked about 
someone helping him with making a motion and shared that someone was against the motion but 
then again it, it did not matter, every member of AA may voice their concern. Kunani 
FRPPHQWHG�RQ�*65¶V�QRW�SUHVHQW��DQG�SHUKDSV�ZH�FDQ�KHOS�WKDW�E\�PDNLQJ�DQQRXQFHPHQWV�DW�
PHHWLQJV�SULRU�WR��DQG�%RE�WDONHG�DERXW�DGGUHVVLQJ�DLU�IDUH�H[SHQVHV�IRU�*65¶V�WKDW�QHHG�KHOS��
the experience in its entirety is what happens in-between these business meetings and believes 
DVVLVWLQJ�*65¶V�FRXOG�LPSURYH�RXU�H[SHULHQFH�� 
  
4:20: Wrap up and closing comments 
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting: Freddy, Second the motion: Bill W.  
&ORVHG�ZLWK�WKH�³ZH´�YHUVLRQ�RI�WKH�6HUHQLW\�3UD\HU 
Meeting adjourned at 4:30pm.  
 
 

Unapproved Minutes  
Budget Assembly  

Hosted by Windward District #4 
August 28 & 29, 2021  

 
Sunday 8-29-21 
 
9:00 am: Call to order with the Serenity Prayer 
 
Sobriety Birthdays since our last assembly: Congratulations to the following --- 
Linda on 7-18, 34 years/ Ernest S. on 7-22,  21 years/ Russell on 7-20, 29 years/ Sean on 7-25, 5 
years/ Brandon on 7-01, 7 years/ Autumn on 7-23, 12 years/ Eric on 7-28, 23 years/ Heather on 
5-19, 4 years/ Cheryl on 7-23, 25 years/ Pete on 7-12, 2 years/ Cliff on 8-21, 33 years/  Corrina 
on 7-31, 28 years/ Liz on 7-20, 10 years/ Ann on 8-20, 41 years/ Jeannie on 7-21, 12 years, Chris 
on 5-7, 7 years/ and Jason on 7-22, 5 years. Happy birthday to you, happy birthday to you, happy 
ELUWKGD\�WR�DOO�RI�\RX«��+$33<�%,57+'$<�72�<$¶//������ 
  
Past Delegates present:  Ken P63, Bob H. P67, Linda P61, and Cheryl P65  
 
Kalei K, Kauai DCM 6 ±GLG�WKH�UHDGLQJ�RQ�³/HDGHUVKLS�LQ�$�$���(YHU�D�9LWDO�1HHG�´� 
 



9:15: Roundtable Report Backs IURP�6DWXUGD\¶V�5RXQGWDEOH�VHVVLRQ��(Note: included in the 
minutes are as received via email to the area secretary)  
 
Standing Committee Roundtable presented by Sean F./ Treatment  
 
We had a general check-in about how our respective committees are doing:  
T. Convention Committee-reported on challenges leading to the decision to cancel State 
&RQYHQWLRQ�DQG�SUHSDUDWLRQ�DUH�EHJLQQLQJ�IRU�WKH�QH[W�\HDU¶V�FRQYHQWLRQ�VXFK�DV�ORRNLQJ�IRU�
Convention Chair.  
Bill PI- working on alternative methods to get information to the public such as online during 
these challenging times and trying to track how effective different efforts are. Have distributed 
VRPH�36$¶V�DQG�GRLQJ�IROORZ�XS�RQ�WKHLU�GLVWULEution, overall efforts are down right now, have 
created website area17pi.org  
Chris Grapevine-attended Hybrid Ad-hoc committee.  Talked more about the exciting addition of 
Grapevine/La Vina Instagram account and great content available there.  Remnded us of that 
DD�RUJ�KDV�HYHU\WKLQJ�IRU�*UDSHYLQH¶V�*URXS�5HSV�QHHG�� 
Karen Mynah Bird sees attendance in regular and service meeting declining as members get tired 
of Zoom 
Jubee Corrections MCCC shut down August 1st, all facilities now closed to AA meetings, but 
some literature is still being able to get into some of the facilities. Agreed that keeping people 
involved via Zoom is challenging.  
Ernest Archives-  missed Ad-hoc meeting but likes the idea of offering Hybrid Area meetings.  
Sean C. Website ± talked about changes to the online archives to make access and management 
easy.  
Sean F. Treatment- Has been challenged with accepting more responsibility in his business with 
owner becoming ill but has been doing a great job participating in local workshops and event and 
has been able to keep communication open with facilities and literature flowing in.  
Kunane Delegate- talked about some of the changes in committee literature, PI is working on 
podcasts. Talked about how GSO archives members adjusted to working from home in different 
ways and share information globally. Shared about interaction with Trustee at large and the 
scope of work and service her position entails.  He also reminded us that use of the new 
preamble by groups is not mandatory, but up to group conscience.   
 
GSR Standing Committee Report back Roundtable ±received from Mary N. CEC= 
Cooperation with the Elderly Community.  
RESOURCES for GSRs:   
https://area17aa.org/area-committees/cooperation-with-the-elder-community-cec/  
 
Opened the meeting and wanted to get to know the participants and where this committee has 
gone: 
 
Get to know our Participants: 

x Eric / GSR Disct 8 Kailua Kona 
x Home group:  KKAA 
x On CEC since Jan/no activity since then 
x Ideas were presented in January. 

https://area17aa.org/area-committees/cooperation-with-the-elder-community-cec/


x SD:  1/25/19 
x First time GSR 
x Seniors in Sobriety / resource 
x District (8) meeting:  3rd Friday each month 

 
x Lucy / GSR Disct 11.   
x Kihei Morning Serenity 
x Same as Eric Said 
x SD: 3/14/12 
x Needed leadership for this committee 
x District (11) meeting:  3rd Tuesday each month 

 
x Mike Treasurer Lahaina/ filling in today for chair 
x HG:  Lahaina Whalers Group 
x Job is to relay information between are to those folks going into institutions. 
x More of a job of conduit of information 
x SD:  2/10/84 
x District 13:  3rd Thursday. 

 
x 0DU\�1���$FWLQJ�*65�IRU����&RFRQXWV�:DLNLNL�2QOLQH�«�DOVR�Treasurer for 

District 10 
x HG:  12 Coconuts Waikiki Online + Sunday Breakfast 
x SD:  3/14/91 
x Former GSR and DCM 
x Have volunteered to be Chair of this committee 

 
Discussion 

x Start w/data collection from Senior communities, facilities? 
x Sample questionnaire?  Mary to send out sample 
x All members of this committee to provide Mary with their contact information. 
x Good idea to have Flyer posted on Sr Center Bulletin Boards 

 
Suggested ideas on how to research senior facilities. 

x How can we support what the district with CEC? 
x How can we get seniors on ZOOM meeting?  Availability of  
x Send GRAPVINE SUBSCRIPTIONS into those facilities! 
x Jail experience ± can only receive directly through mail 
x 1XUVLQJ�KRPHV��UHWLUHPHQW�IDFLOLWLHV�«�GRHV�PDLOLQJ�QHHG�WR�FRPH�IURP�FRPSDQ\�RU�

private address?  (ADD to survey?) 
 
:KDW�DERXW�WKRVH�VHQLRUV�ZKR�FDQ¶W���ZRQ¶W�JHW�RQWR�]RRP"�� 

x One on one contact is one solution and make assignments for check in. 



x District 8 ran Senior Workshop on virtual meetings. Mary to reach out to Kerwin/DCM 
for district 8. 

 
This group has additional challenges for the tech and the lockdown! 
 
Mary to reach out to other chairs of CEC groups around the country and collect what is working 
for them. 
 
Website Round table /Sean C.  
 
We had a great roundtable which started with the topic of making your meeting hybrid and the 
challenges of doing so such as good bandwidth and format that provides equal participation then 
the conversation moved into how the needs of online members can differ face-to face person 
members especially if online members are from a different state or country. Lena provided some 
wonderful input from her long-time experience with the Russian speaking community and Past 
Delegate Bob also has some great experience and ideas to share.  
In Love & Service, Sean C. Website Committee Chair   
 
Standing Committee round table; Group 2 meeting minutes submitted by Lena  
 
Facilitator ±Ken K. past delegate. Facilitator  
Opened with a moment of silence and a serenity prayer, 9 participants present: Ken, Lena, Mary 
N, Kimo, Conrad, Cori, Pete, Jason, and Jim.  
Discusssed and considered the following questions:  
Mary N:  

1. How can we maximize use of zoom to facilitate learning"�6SHFLILFDOO\��WUDLQLQJ�*65¶V�GXULQJ�
virtual assemblies projecting information necessary to understand background of an issue, be 
reminded of guidelines, protocals, etc.  

2. How can we involve more seniors for online participation?  
3. What are our collective experiences with online meetings?  

Discussion:  
Cori: I like to be seen at the meetings; various ways that groups transition from virtual into life or 
hybrid formats; uncertainty.  
Mary N. shared some experience about innovative ways of conducting virtual meetings to make 
them edXFDWLRQDO��XVHU�HQJDJHG��OHDYLQJ�SDUWLFLSDQW�WRROV�IRU�UHFRYHU\��HOHFWURQLF�QHZFRPHU¶V�
packet that enables downloads of important information) 
Suggestion: facilitate sharing of experience by the groups that accumulated tools and use online 
features to their fullest ±to preserve and enhance online mode of recovery for new alcoholics.  
OIG should take lead I helping elderly A members acquire technological literacy and participate  
in online recovery.  
Also briefly discuss he future of the status of online groups with GSR: presently listing with 
GSO is available but participation in group consciousness at the level of AA structure is not  
Main question that we all will be answering: the role of online experience that we accumulated 
during Covid for the future AA fellowship  
Closed with a minute of silence and serenity prayer.  
 



 
 
 
DCM round table discussion submitted by Cliff.  
 
Our group discussed two significant subjects at length. The first being the health and status of 
different groups in our AA community form the perspective of the DCMs and members opinions 
and views of the participants on budget spending priorities. This report only provides a few of 
the ideas and information provided by out participants. 
The first subject took the majority of our time and we had in excess of 10 people giving insight 
and wisdom on the current state of meetings in our districts in light of the current surge in covid-
19 cases. 
Len DCM7 started the discussion that with the rise of covid a lot of groups that had returned to 
person to person meetings are expressing opinions that moving back to virtual meeting using 
zoom. 
Bridgette DCM17 echoed that experience concerning the re-emergence of person to person 
meeting, but expressed the idea that people were less likely to revert to virtual  meetings. 
Freddy reported that a lot of groups went back to p to p meeting but were going back to a rise in 
cases. 
Julie of District 13 reported that a meeting on Lanai with people taking the ferry and enjoying 
the fellowship was a significant subject of discussion within her district. The surge in covid was 
making the decision difficult for them. 
Keleka DCM4 indicated that some groups were leaving the type of meetings up to groups, some 
groups were turning to hybrid meetings. 
Gina of district 2 mentioned that the Kalihi Sobriety group has cancelled their upcoming retreat. 
Alika DCM19 shared that Waikiki Breakfast meeting has decided to be virtual. Some the 
meetings are person to person, some are adapting and growing into hybrid meeting because of 
very positive experiences. 
Ana DCM12 reported that there are few active meetings and due to low attendance and few 
locations for meeting thewy are all person to person. 
At this time Freddy suggested that the group take up the subject of amendments for the budget. 
Considering splitting line items and the subject of priority of funding. 
DCM17 expressed the opinion that the top priority is to carry the message. 
Eric, our registrar noted that individual voices are of high importance and asked for open minds 
during our discussion. 
Len of district 7opined that the #1 priority of Area is to ensure the delegate be funded for 
attendance at GSO and then subsequence service expenses. 
Keleka DCM4 expressed that the primary purposes of Hawaii Area AA is to carry the message 
and support the Delegate. The information provide to the assembly concerning current processes 
for the establishment of Hawaii AAs corporation  structure were very timely and greatly 
appreciated. 
Our last contributor to the discussion Freddy of District 1 restated his opinion that the 
prioritizing of our budget should be re-visited. 
 
Mahalo for allowing me to be of service. 
Cliff W DCM3 



 
 
 
Group 3 Roundtable report back presented by Josh  
 
Opened with serenity prayer 
Josh M- %URXJKW�WRSLF�³$Q\RQH�JHWWLQJ�IODFN�IURP�+3'�IRU�&'&�*XLGHOLQHV´" 
Rozell-Discussed hybrid meetings. When the meeting gets to big, they break off some to the 
online meeting. Because of COVID, meetings can be dangerous.  
Bill O- TYG has two meetings not hybrid. They had some issues with unity. They ended up 
keeping two different meetings as a whole. The online platform was beneficial and is still very 
strong.  People want to go back to in-person a little too early and might effect lots of people.  
Lynne B- Two meetings as well for broomriders. One online and one in person. Thinks this is a 
huge issue for all meetings. 
Deborah- Last year, we attempted to have both physical and online meeting at the same time, 
with 2 secretaries and the group did their homework on what we needed to do to ensure that we 
are following CDC guidelines and for that brief time, HPD did not  stop the meeting.  
 
 
Deborah- Have we every had a homegroup member that is serving in another district?  
Bill-GSO process says that all voting members get one vote. They should attend other meetings 
but not vote for a separate district.  
 
Mark P-All meetings are live where he is and no enforcement of the law as of yet.  
 
Deborah-³:KDW�LV�LW�OLNH�WR�EH�D�*65�GXULQJ�DOO�RI�WKLV"´ 
Josh-,�GLVFXVVHG�WKDW�LW¶V�DQ�KRQRU�WR�EH�D�SDUW�RI�WKLV�WUDQVLWLRQ��+RZHYHU��WKH�HQHUJ\ and feeling 
ZH�JHW�IURP�EHLQJ�DURXQG�SHRSOH�LVQ¶W�UHSURGXFHG�MXVW�\HW�WKRXJK�RQOLQH�� 
Bill-7KLQNV�LW¶V�HYHQ�PRUH�GLIILFXOW�IRU�WKH�QHZ�*65¶V�WR�KDQGOH�WKHVH�UHVSRQVLELOLWLHV�� 
Deborah-Missing the face to face, meeting before the meeting, meeting after the meeting, and all 
WKH�FRQQHFWLRQV�ZH�PDNH�DUH�EHLQJ�PLVVHG�ZKHQ�LW¶V�QRW�LQ�SHUVRQ��%XW�ZH�ZLOO�DGDSW�� 
Rozell-Really enjoys the fact that she has met people from all over the world. Turns out that the 
stories are all the same but different. The conventions used to be the way we got to have this 
interaction but now we get it every day.  
 
Deborah- Talked about service and how we need to keep people in service, but also we need to 
keep up the spirit of rotation. Does anyone have any issues finding people for service? 
Robert S.- ,W¶V�VRPHWLPHV�WRXJK�WR�JHW�SHRSOH�LQWR�VHUYLFH�EHFDXVH�SHRSOH�DUH�LQ�FRPIRUWDEOH�
environments at home and rather not get into service. He thinks small in-person meetings can be 
beneficial.  
Josh- Asked if anyone in the group has been voulentold into service. 
Rozell- Was given a sponsor, given service, step study and it all worked well because she was 
willing. She was in 12 coconuts and was part of grapevine. Secretary, GSR, and almost a DCM. 
She can ask for help these days.  
 



Bill- It rHDOO\�GRHVQ¶W�PDWWHU�DERXW�WKH�QDPH��,W�PDWWHUV�WKDW�WKHUH�LV�D�SODFH�IRU�DOFRKROLFV�WR�JR��
Singleness of purpose is to carry the message. Wonders how new people online are getting sober. 
+H�WDONHG�DERXW�KRZ�ZH�VKRXOGQ¶W�LVRODWH�EXW�GXH�WR�&29,'�ZH�QHHG�WR��'RHVQ¶W�PHDQ�WKLQJV�
are bad or wrong, just difficult.  
 
Josh- $VNHG�³'RHV�DQ\RQH�VSRQVRU�RQOLQH"´ 
Deborah-She had tried with someone in NY but timing was wrong. She talked about willingness. 
Also that some of the older people think we should be closer for it. It will still keep the sponsor 
sober.  
Mark-Grateful for the internet and all the technology. He brought up the fact that if we were 
going though this without tech we would be at a big disadvantage.  
Liz-We should have it in the online meetings that announce the people that are willing to be 
sponsors.  
 
Deborah-thanked everyone for their service.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
10:00am Break  
 
 
 
 
 
Intergroup Roundtable report back submitted by Michelle D. OIG-Chair 
 
ALL ISLAND SPEAKER MEETING  
We discussed our July All Island Speaker meeting, thank you who attended!!  
   

o We are so lucky that we had the unique opportunity to get to hear from speakers 
from all islands ± even Molokai and Lanai.  

o It gave us a chance to hear our unique experiences of love and service on their 
respective areas.  

o We also brainstormed way we were successful and how we could make 
improvements for meetings going forward to improve the flow  

o Our Next All island Speaker Meeting will be held on Dec 4th and  
1) the theme will be the 3 legacies of service.  
2)Just a heads up we recruiting some of you from Area Service to share your 
stories of service with us.   
3) Please join us! Information is currently on will be on the Oahu Central Office 
website.  

LITERATURE  



Still working on attempts for literature bulk orders with AAWS  
GSO PROPOSAL  
Working on Proposal to be considered at the General Service Conference.  

 
DCM roundtable report back  
 
 

 1015: DCM Reports 
 
Freddy P. DCM1  
 
Aloha Friends, 
 
District 1, beautiful Diamond Head, is going through a lot of the same challenges as other 
districts. Among our 26 groups are a handful of groups who participate most regularly in general 
service. We continue to try to build communication across all the groups of the district, but 
participation from those active groups is really heartening. 
 
One of our groups had done a phenomenal job of re-opening its meetings with safeguards in 
place, but the rise in cases caused them to move back to on-line only. Another group re-opened 
and their meeting place is outside, so they are remaining open with safeguards in place. With the 
situation changing so much day-to-day this is the most up-to-date information we have. 
 
We are very pleased to announce the election of an Alternate DCM, Freddy P., who is reading 
you this report right now while I am at a wedding in Cincinnati. We also have all service chairs 
and co-chairs assigned for the Inform the Delegate Assembly in 2022. We are considering good 
sites for multi-platform engagement (online and in person) and we've already been in touch with 
Alternate Delegate Tommy about some of those planning details. 
 
We are also very excited to be in the planning stages of a Thanksgiving Alcathon. We are 
waiting to see if in-person will work at all. And if not we will remain open to inspiration and 
creativity as always. 
 
Our district meets by Zoom on the first Thursday of every month at 5:30 pm. We always 
welcome visitors and guests. We had a presentation this month by Gina B., DMC for District 2 
and member of the Finance Committee. We all had a great time. Gina is awesome. 
 
Submitted in service, T. J. F., DCM, District 1 
Read Freddy P., Alternate DCM, District 1 
 
 
Gina B. DCM2 
 

1RW�PXFK�WR�UHSRUW�IRU�'LVWULFW�����$OO�HYHQWV�VXFK�DV�UHWUHDWV��%%4¶V��HWF��KDYH�EHHQ�FDQFHOOHG�GXH�WR�
Covid-19.  We have great participation within the district. 
 



We had a safety seminar in June with 38 attendants.  We are not planning another workshop at this 
time. 

 
Cliff DCM3 
 
Aloha AA family, my name is Cliff W. and I am an alcoholic. Leeward Oahu District 3 service is 
hanging in there with a core of dedicated members. Attendance is low but not nil. 
Generally, we still have a mix of in person meetings, on-line meetings and some dormant 
meetings. 
The Head Start group has moved to Monday nights in person at Joy of Christ church in Pearl 
&LW\���2WKHU�SHUVRQ�WR�SHUVRQ�PHHWLQJ�LQFOXGH�.D�+XL�0R¶ROHOR�LV�SHUVRQ�WR�SHUVRQ�DW�%ODLsdell 
3DUN�GDLO\�DW��SP��7KH�PHQ¶V�VWDJ�1R�5HDGLQJ�0HHWLQJ�LV�PHHWLQJ�7XHVGD\�DW�5DGIRUG�7HUUDFH�
community center at 7pm.  
The meeting known previously as Hickam Traditions is now HUGS (Helping Us Get Sober) and 
is meeting on-line on Wednesdays as well at the Eating Meeting on Saturday mornings. 
Fifth Chapter and Anela Hulu meetings are currently dormant waiting for Oahu Veteran Center 
to open up. 
I have no other significant news to report for Leeward Oahu. 
Mahalo for allowing me to be of service. 
 
 
 
 
Kaleka K. DCM 4 
 

Aloha Area 17 Officers, Committee Officers and Trusted Servants, 
 
6LQFH�RXU�ODVW�FRPPLWWHH�DVVHPEO\�RXU�GLVWULFWV�*65¶V�FRQWLQXH�WR�UHSRUW�WKDW�WKHLU�KRPHJURXSV�DUH�
doing well and have continue to have great attendence. In the past four months our district meetings 
have been extremely busy as well as informative. For example in May Keleka who is our DCM as 
well as the member of the Budget committee was able to go over The Area 17 Proposed Budget for 
2022 and answer any questions that our officers may have had. In June our very own Area Delegate 
Kunane D. came and presented his Delegate report back to our district officers. Also  Hauula 
Discussion which is Hybrid meeting started back up on Mondays at 7:30pm please visit our OIG for 
the meeting schedule or meeting app for details.  In July our area chair Debra S. came to share about 
our upcoming Budget Assembly and helped us to plan for it. In our August meeting we had 5 GSRs 
attended and continued to report that during this Covid pandemic meeting attendence continue  to do 
well, We have 3 live meetings Pathfinders, Hauula Discussion (which is also hybrid), and TYG 
which they are also having a parallel meeting at the same time as their live meeting. As for the 
remaing homegroups they will continue stay virtual for the time being. Last but not least night we 
had our Tech team training/meeting to prepare for todays meeting.    
 
Mahalo for letting me be of service, 
 
Keleka-DCM4 

 



 
Lea DCM5 
 

My name is Lea  and I am an alcoholic and the DCM for District 5. We have filled the District 
Treatment Chair position, and all the rest of our committee chair positions are available. I have 
found it difficult to find members for those positions, but will continue to announce them at 
meetings. We have continued to attend virtual and in person meetings to share what District is about 
and how District can help the groups/meetings, both virtual and in person, and how we can be of 
service to them to help reach alcoholics.  We invited the area Treatment chair to share at our last 
District meeting and found it very helpful and informative. We also had our Area Treasurer give a 
presentation of the budget in June. Our Area Corrections Chair will be attending our next business 
meeting and hope to continue to invite the Area Committee while we are still meeting virtually. We 
had several of our groups open back up to in person meetings, only to have the church close them 
down again with the recent surge in cases. I also wanted to thank our alternate DCM Craig for 
running the last meeting as I was on vacation. We meet virtually on the second Tuesday of every 
month, from 530-7pm.  

 
Thank you to District 04 (Windward District) and everyone who helped put this virtual assembly 
together. I look forward to continue serving with all of you. 
 
 

Karen O. DCM 9 
I hope this is you.  It shows up as Eric V on my account.  Let me know if you get this.  Here is 
my report. 
 
I'm Karen and I'm an alcoholic. I'm the DCM for District Nine which is North Shore and Central 
Oahu.  Thank you to all the area officers and District Four for putting on this assembly.  We had 
a presentation on the 2022 budget at our July meeting given by Keleka and Gina.  Thank you for 
that.  We decided to go back to live district meetings in June so our first live meeting was in 
July.  At that meeting we had nine people so we were almost at our limit of ten which was 
requested by the facility.  I don't know if we will have to go back to Zoom meetings.  This is the 
biggest issue we are facing right now.  Some groups don't know if their facility will let them 
back in.  So now is not the best time to work on this.  We have some groups that have gone to 
meeting in a park and are trying to get back into their facility but are having trouble with 
that.  Thank you for letting me be of service. 
 
In Service, 
Karen O 
 
 
Teresa D. DCM 10 
Date:  August 29 2021 
District: Waikiki District 10 
Person reporting and position:  Teresa D., DCM District 10 
What District 10 did to carry the message of Alcoholics Anonymous: 
Aloha!  



0\�QDPH�LV�7HUHVD�DQG�,¶P�DQ�DOFRKROLF�DQG�WKH�'&0�IRU�:DLNLNL�'LVWULFW�����%LJ�PDKDOR�to 
Alika, our Alternate DCM, for representing District 10 yesterday as the assembly.  
We meet the first Tuesday of each month  at 7 PM and our online link is posted on the Area 
website. All are welcome to attend.  
Currently, we have a mix of online and in-person meetings with most of the in-person meetings 
being held outdoors. Some of the groups planning to re-open continue to evaluate pending the 
ever-changing Covid situation.  12 Coconuts Online, which meets every day at 7 AM, is looking 
for a new GSR. If you know of anyone who may be interested, please reach out to Mary N. 
We hosted an online workshop in May - Angels, Saints & Sinners: Pioneering Women in Early 
Days of AA featuring Kathleen from Dallas, Texas as our speaker. Our district continues to work 
on ideas for workshops that we can host online.  
The district created a literature distribution standing committee chair position, a new position at 
the district level, to help us identify ways in which the district can help carry the message to 
District 10 using literature. This position will be responsible for reaching out to institutions and 
groups in District 10 to physically distribute literature to these organizations and directing the 
district on what resources to purchase. We are currently looking for someone to fill the position. 
2XU�$OWHUQDWH�'&0��$OLND��LV�WKLV�\HDU¶V�7KDQNDWKRQ�FKDLU�DQG�LV�ZRUNLQJ�RQ�D�SODQ�IRU�RXU�
November Thankathon November 24-25, which will likely be virtual again this year.  
We formed a committee to look at our current S&Gs and propose updates and revisions to better 
DOLJQ�ZLWK�$UHD¶V�DQG�$$�DV�D�ZKROH� 
District 10 continues to look for ways to help the next suffering alcoholic and be in service. 
Thank you for letting me be in service. 
Teresa D. 
DCM District 10 
 
Dayna Alt DCM 11 
 
Kihei district is alive and well with all meetings in-person and zoom having good attendance.  
We were hopeful to have more in-person meetings, but the Covid variant had different ideas.   
The Churches are requiring restrictions that prevent a large meeting from happening so those on 
Zoom stayed on Zoom and those open-air in-person meetings thrived outdoors.   The district lost 
WKUHH�*65¶V�EXW�JDLQHG�ILYH���7KDW�LV�D�SOXV�LQ�WKDW�PRUH�JURXSV�DUH�JHWWLQJ�EDFN�LQWR�QRUPDO�
activity with the importance of general service being emphasized.  No other district activity has 
been planned, we started discussions on workshop ideas, but recent covid restrictions are still a 
large deterrent.    
 
 
Andi DCM 12 
 

Thank you D4 for hosting this assembly 
 
District 12 continues with about a dozen home groups. About a quarter of our groups are meeting in 
person. Due to group conscience and regulations, most groups remain on a virtual platform.  
District meetings are attended by about half of all home group GSRs. We are currently working on a 
2022 budget for our district and looking into online 7th tradition contribution methods. We are 
grateful for Nancy taking over as our new treasurer.  



We continue to allow the group conscience to guide how we plan events and meet. We are therefore 
going to remain meeting on a virtual platform.  
Our district is happy to be service and provide whatever we can to the groups we serve.  
Andi C. 
 
Julie DCM 13 
 
District 13 includes West Maui, Molokai and Lanai. Molokai has maintained 4 meetings a week, 
zoom and is well attended, and participation from off island is welcomed. Lanai has one meeting 
zoom only on Wed 6pm time and is well attended, and participation from off island is welcomed. 
Lanai has one meeting zoom only on Wed 6PM time and has regular attendance from Maui, Lanai 
and now Molokai; they also welcome off island guests. District 13 continues to support ferry fix for 
WKRVH�ZKR�ZRXOG�EXW�FRXOGQ¶W�RWKHUZLVH�DWWHQG�LQ�SHUVRQ��:H�DUHQ¶W�VXUH�LI�WKH�IHUU\�DQG�FRXQW\�
covid proclamation is going to effect that in the near future.  
'LVW����KDV�����QHZ�*65¶V��9LGD�$��IURP�6REHU�:DKLQHV��-LPP\�+��IURP�:KDOHUV��DQG�'LFNLH�IURP�
Molokai is going to start Sept. We also have a new secretary, Melody K., committee meetings are 
well attended.  
We are also sponsoring 3 subscriptions to the GV and one for LV to the MCCC (Maui jail), and they 
are very pleased and it has been a rewarding relationship. We are planning a GV Writing workshop 
for Oct. and we are using the serenity prayer in Hawaiian to close our District meeting and some 
other regular meetings- LW¶V�EHHQ�IXQ�IRU�HYHU\RQH��,I�DQ\RQH�KDV�DQ\�LQWHUHVW�LQ�D�GRFXPHQW�ZLWK�WKH�
phonetic version of the serenity prayer in Olelo Hawaii, please email me.  
In other topics, Julie included a detailed explanation of their districts finances and updated meeting 
list for Maui, Molokai, and Lanai   (visit Hawaii area17.org for more information-under DCM 
reports).  
 
 
Michelle D. Oahu Intergroup Report 
 
 

x We now have 93 In-person meetings and 147 On-line meetings  
       Due to recent updates with the pandemic, if any OAHU groups need to make 
changes to your meetings please see the add change form on the front of the Oahu Central 
office website.   
  

x Our All Island Speaker meeting held in July was WONDERFUL. Thank you all who 
attended to show their support.  ~ next one December 4th  
 

x We ended July in the black $1,316.44 but in the Red -$2,191.05 YTD and we have seen 
an increase group contributions and literature orders so thank you for your continued 
support of Intergroup so we best serve Oahu! 

x We just held our monthly Intergroup workshop last weekend.  We had 8th Step 
Bingo Workshop as well as speakers to discuss their experience with the 8th step. 
Thank you for your support and attendance!   



x Renewed the Central Office lease for the same rate $1,256.40 per month. 

x May be changing the literature prices to cover increased literature costs from AAWS. 

x 2nd QTR newsletter posted on website  

x Oahu steering committee registered to attend the 36th Annual Intergroup/Central 
Office Seminar DW�WKH�HQG�RI�6HSWHPEHU��7KH�WKHPH�ZLOO�EH�³,Q�$�7LPH�2I�&KDQJH�´ 

x Please consider making yourself available to the next suffering alcoholic by volunteering 
to be in service with Oahu Central Office. We still need:   

¾ In the Office Volunteers  

¾ HelpChat volunteers     

¾ After-hours Phone Angels   

¾ Temporary Sponsors 

¾ 12 step call list volunteers  

x OIG September meeting will be held on September 8th.:  

11: 45 Presentation of Final Conference Report Followed By Q & A. by Kunani:  

Kunani went over highlights on the Final Conference Report for 2021, i.e. pages to look for 
that Kunani was a part of at the GSO, i.e. highlights that he submitted from Hawaii, Area 17, 
pictures of the Delegates, page 130, 2021 conference members that consist of area delegates, 
non-voting members, audit done by outside agency, interesting report capturing everything in 
one place. Kunani encouraged to download the Final Conference Report and will be sending 
out emails hard copies when available. Encouraged to read on the updates topics and agenda 
items that was discussed at the GSC. Distributors when available will be Tommy for the 
island of Hawaii, Kalei for the island of Kauai, Mike for the island of Maui, and 
Kunani/Deborah S. for the island of Oahu. In addition to, copies will be available at the Oahu 
Central Offices.   

Deborah S. dLVFXVVHG�$UHD���¶V�,QYHQWRU\�$VVHPEO\�IRU������LQ�-DQXDU\�KRVWHG�E\�'LVWULFW�
���DQG�LW¶V�SXUSRVH��L�H��WR�UHYLHZ�ZKDW�ZH¶YH�GRQH�VLQFH�3DQHO�����DVNHG�WKH�DUHD��JVU¶V�WR�
ask their homegroups to come up with questions for the next Inventory Assembly, reiterating 
the importance of having area/district inventories focusing on how we can best serve, what 
are we doing and what can we do better, through an inventory, we can get to the place of 
serving AA as best as we can.  

There was question by a GSR more clarity of on what is an inventory and where can 
questions of the inventory be found? A- on the area website ±archives has all the notes an for 
the upcoming assembly, will be communicating with all the homegroups. Also the literature 
RQ�³+RPHJURXS��ZKHUH�LW�DOO�EHJLQV´�WKH�LQYHQWRU\�TXHVWLRQV�FDQ�EH�IRXQG��$�TXHVWLRQ�ZDV�
DVNHG�RQ�³ZK\�RQ�WKDW�GDWH��-DQXDU\�������DQ�LQYHQWRU\"´�A- That weekend was selected 
because following that weekend, our delegate may be in New York or online with trustees 
VLQFH�KH�LV�RQ�WKH�OLWHUDWXUH�FRPPLWWHH��DQG�GRQ¶W�ZDQW�WR�LQWHUUXSW�ZLWK�WKH�KROLGD\V�� 

 



12:30 lunch and the Finance Committee met.  

BreakRXW�VHVVLRQV��'&0¶V�	�$UHD�2IILFHUV�RQ�+RVWLQJ��*SR committee groups, Intergroup: 

GSR committee groups presented by Autumn Z.  

Breakout  Sunday Aug 29th, 2021   

 
7 attendees 
6 are committee members  
1 observer 
 
We opened the meeting with introductions of all of the attendees.  We have 2 new 
PHPEHUV�WR�WKH�FRPPLWWHH�VLQFH�WKH�ODVW�WLPH�ZH�PHW��DQG�WKDW¶V�H[FLWLQJ���:H�UHFDSSHG�
what the last workshop was about to get them up to date.   
Some members were asking how they can get their home groups more involved or how 
they can go about contacting certain treatment facilities.  The quick answer to that is, just 
do it. Contact them directly, or reach out to Sean on how to go about that. We need to be 
the ones to initiate the relationship with them.  We all can be involved in the footwork. 
 
6HDQ�UHSRUWHG�WKDW�HYHQ�WKRXJK�ZH�KDYHQ¶W�EHHQ�PHHWLQJ�DV�IUHTXHQWO\�DV�ZH�KDYH�EHHQ�
wanting to, he has still been in contact with all the treatment facilities, and has been doing 
what needs to be done to stay in front of them to let them know we are here to help.  We 
have racks in almost all of the treatment facilities throughout all of the islands that have 
treatment facilities on them. 
Our last workshop was about bridging the gap between the treatment facilities and AA 
when the person attending the facility is out.  We have temporary contact cards that are 
apart of the packets that we are giving the treatment facilities. We need more men in the 
program willing to give their info for the temporary contact cards for the packets that we 
are making and handing out to the treatment facilities. We had a great turnout from our 
last workshop and got a lot of names willing to be contacts, but we are still needing more 
because of the amount of facilities on all the islands vs how many names we got.  
We are asking everyone to please ask theirs home groups or meetings they attend, if 
anyone is willing to be a temporary contact for someone leaving treatment.  You can pass 
this information on to our chair Sean.   
We talked about what our next workshop will be about, and its going to be called: 
7UHDWPHQW�	�7UDGLWLRQV��:KDW¶V�WKH�&RQQHFWLRQ���:H�DUH�PHHWLQJ�DV�D�FRPPLWWHH�LQ�6HSW�
to brainstorm more ideas about this topic.  We are super excited about the new workshop 
DQG�FDQ¶W�ZDLW�WR�VWDUW�PHHWLQJ�DJDLQ�DQG�EUDLQVWRUPLQJ�DOO�RI�RXU�LGHDV� 
 
Thank you for letting me be of service! 
Autumn Z. 
 
 



GSR breakout group presented by Ken K.  

Area 17 Budget Assembly August 28-29,2021 
Hosted by: Windward District 4 
 
Sunday CPC Breakout Session Minutes 
 
Attendees: 
Kimo-GSR Maui 
Ray-GSR Big Island 
Lyons-GSR Big Island 
Facilitator ± Ken K. 
No Topic. 
Sharing discussions on past and present experiences in CPC Service 
General VKDULQJ�RQ�³6SHDNLQJ�DW�D�QRQ-$$�PHHWLQJ´�ZKDW�$$�GRHV�DQG�GRHV�QRW�GR� 
Presentations and panel presentations 
Recommended to review the CPC workbook and materials available on the aa.org website. 
In Love and Service, 
Ken K.  
 
Breakout ±Minah Bird by Karen  
 
There were six of us ± including myself.  There was one new member of the committee who was 
unfamiliar with the Mynah Bird.  I read paragraph from the Structures and Guidelines describing 
the Mynah Bird. 
7KH�ILUVW�TXHVWLRQ�WKDW�ZDV�DVNHG�ZDV�³KRZ�ORQJ�VKRXOG�DQ�DUWLFOH�EH"´��$QVZHU�± could be as 
short as a paragraph (I have been asking for one liners ± ³KHDUG�DW�D�PHHWLQJ´��RU�XS�WR�D�SDJH�RU�
two. 
7KH�QH[W�TXHVWLRQ�WKDW�ZDV�DVNHG�ZDV�³+RZ�GR�ZH�JHW�DUWLFOHV"´���$OWKRXJK�FRPPLWWHH�PHPEHUV�
are free to submit articles that they have written, it is not the responsibility of Mynah Bird 
committee members to write articles for the newsletter. I shared my experience that asking 
people one on one to write an article yielded the best results.  I always make some suggestions 
for topics for articles ± although the suggestions are not a comprehensive list. 
We also talked about distribution ± I suggested that each committee member make a few copies 
of the Mynah Bird and send receipt to our treasurer for reimbursement. 
I asked committee members to send me any flyers of upcoming events in their districts ± I would 
rather get four flyers for an event than to miss something that might be of interest to the 
fellowship. 
I told my committee members that the next Mynah Bird would be published just before the 
October Committee meeting and that I would be sending out announcements a few weeks before 
the committee meeting. 
Mahalo for letting me be of service. 
Karen N.  Mynah Bird Chair 
 
Archives breakout reported by Joshua:  

 



 Archives Breakout Room- 
 
Ernest S-Archives Chair 
Josh M. ± GSR 
Jason C. ± GSR Malia Discussion  
Jona- GSR D4 KWS 
Linda- PD61 
Mathea- GSR D6 and Archives Chair 
 
Synopsys- What about contact tracing and proof of vaccinations for meetings? We want to stay 
VDIH��EXW�ZH�GRQ¶W�ZDQW�WR�JHW�SROLWLFDO��,V�WKHUH�D�ZD\�IRU�XV�WR�GR�FRQWDFW�WUDFLQJ�DQG�SURRI�RI�
vaccinations? General opinion of the group was that COVID is an outside issue and as members 
RI�$$�ZH�VKRXOG�GR�ZKDW¶V�EHVW�IRU�$$�DV�D�ZKROH�DQG�LQ�RUGHU�WR�GR�WKDW��PDLQWDLQLQJ�
ourselves, the ones we can control is the best way to address the safety issue.  The question was 
asked how do we handle meetings when they get to large outdoors? We talked about having an 
emergency group conscious to shut down the meeting and go back online. We talked about 
online sponsorship and how or if that is working in an online platform and how do we get 
information on what works and whDW�GRHVQ¶W"�:H�KDG�RQH�PHPEHU�WKDW�DWWHQGV�PDQ\�RQOLQH�
meetings and lives in two places and said that although the online can do in a pinch, the real 
magic is when two alcoholics are around each other often. Much is missed when you can only 
meet virtually. We discussed the difficulty of time zones on the sponsor sponsee relationship. We 
WKHQ�GLVFXVVHG�KRZ�$$�VWDUWHG�E\�PDLO�DQG�WKDW�LQ�VRPH�FDVHV�WKDW�ZRUNHG�VR�LW¶V�DOUHDG\�EHHQ�
done. We finally discussed the use of zoom versus virtual in our language. It was considered that 
it might be affiliation if we use the word zoom when describing meetings. It was discussed that 
maybe zoom will become a slang term like Kleenex so it will be fine when used in speech but 
should not be used when written as in the minutes.  
 
 
 
Open with serenity prayer- 
 
Topic 1 - Ernest-What about proof of vaccination for the meeting? 
Ernest-:H�ZDQW�WR�VWD\�VDIH��:H�GRQ¶W�ZDQW�WR�JHW�SROLWLFDO��6RPH�SHRSOH�DUH�DQG�VRPH�SHRSOH�
DUHQ¶W��0D\EH�ZH�FRXOG�KDYH�D�YDFFLQH�FDUG�SURRI�DQG�FRQWDFW�WUacing to keep everyone safe.  
Jona-COVID is an outside issue as far as AA goes. Keep what you have in your own circle. 
When was ask others to do things in order to get into the meeting, it might cause people to get 
angry.  
Mathea-COVID is an outside issue. As individuals, we should handle things ourselves. If we are 
worried about the bug, stay online. If discriminate, then you single people out.  
Josh - Brought up that at the group level we are autonomous so at the group level, we can decide 
that as a group. 
Linda - Contact tracing has anonymity issues. Also, we can make decisions at the group level as 
ORQJ�DV�WKH\�GRQ¶W�DIIHFW�$$�DV�D�ZKROH��:H�DUH�KHOG�WR�D�KLJKHU�VWDQGDUG�WKDQ�FKHFNLQJ�
everyone. We need to protect the name of AA.  
Jason ± This is AA not tKH�JRYHUQPHQW��:H�FDQ¶W�PDNH�DQ\RQH�JHW�YDFFLQDWHG��7ROG�D�VWRU\�
about an inside meeting of 40 people with only 4 wearing masks. This is unacceptable.  



Jona ± :H�DUH�WDXJKW�WR�IROORZ�GLUHFWLRQ�DQG�PDQ¶V�ODZ�RU�JRG¶V�ODZ��:H�DUH�VXSSRVHG�WR�EH�
masked indoors and not outdoors. What do we do when we are no longer following the rules? 
How do we turn people away from meetings?  
Josh-Great question and I answered that we have the plan that if we have numbers exceeding 
guidelines for an extended period of time, we will call and emergency group conscious and vote 
to shut down the meeting.  
 
 
Topic 2 - Online sponsorship? 
 
Mathea ± She goes to about 12 online meetings a week. She lives in London and Kauai. She 
talked about how important it is to be around the person on a regular basis in order to be really 
effective. She talked about how she talks to her sponsor online and it works well but they both 
have had sobriety. 
Jona-Suggestion that she has heard about. Sponsorship online through video conference has been 
successful. She talked about how it is difficult to know if what is said is what is done.  
Linda- 7DONHG�DERXW�WKH�GLIILFXOW�SDUW�RI�GLVWDQFH�DQG�WLPH�FKDQJHV��,W¶V�QRW�IDLU�WR�HLWKHU�VLGH��
Working with another alcoholic in person is very important. She meets with her sponsee face to 
face still.  
Ernest ± KH�GRHVQ¶W�KDYH�DQ\�H[SHULHQFH�LQ�WKLV�LVVXH��%XW�KH�GRHV�WKLQN�ZH�DUH�JRLQJ�WR�SLRQHHU�
this way. 
Linda- There have been lots of meetings with online that email.  
Mathea- Had an online group that would go online with Navy people on boats. Prison people, 
people in mental wards, and people deployed have been doing this for a long time. Maybe they 
have some info. Talked about meetings that have 25% of the people are not from where the 
meeting is from.  
Jason ± 0DLO�XVHG�WR�EH�WKH�ZD\�\RX�JRW�WKH�ELJ�ERRN��,W�ZRUNHG�EHIRUH�VR�LW¶V�QRW�D�QHZ�FRQFHSW��
We just need to get back to how they were doing it then.  
Mathea- 7ROG�RQ�KHUVHOI��VKH�MXVW�GRHVQ¶W�ZDQW�WR�GR�LW��%XW�LI�VRPHRQH�UHDOO\�QHHGV�LW��VKH�ZRXOG�
do it.  
 
Topic 3 ± Should we be saying virtual instead of zoom? 
 
Mathea- Zoom would be the slang word. If you are putting it in print or in a professional setting 
ZH�VKRXOG�XVH�YLUWXDO��%XW�VKH�ZLOO�SUREDEO\�XVH�=RRP�EHFDXVH�LW¶V�RQH�V\OODEOH�LQVWHDG�RI�WKUHH� 
Linda- $V�ORQJ�DV�ZH�GRQ¶W�FODLP�DIILOLDWLRQ�RU�SURPRWH�LW�LW¶V�ILQH��%XW�DPRQJVW�RXUVHOYHV�ZH�
will still use slang.  
Ernest- LI�LW¶V�JRLQJ�LQ�WKH�PLQXWHV�ZH�VKRXOG�QRW�XVH�]RRP�� 
Linda- There was an article about this in summer 2020 issue of box 459 about opening or not 
opening meetings. 
Josh- I like to remember rule 62, zoom, virtual, I have other things to worry about.  
 
Topic 4 ± How do we enforce a mask wearing? 
Mathea- ,�VWD\�DZD\�IURP�WKH�PHHWLQJV�WKDW�GRQ¶W�IROORZ�UXOHV��,I�,�JR�LQWR�D�VWRUH�DQG�LW�Vays put 
D�PDVN�RQ«�,�SXW�D�PDVN�RQ�� 



Jona- +HU�JURXS�FRQVFLRXV�VD\V�WKDW�LI�VRPHRQH�VKRZV�XS�WR�WKH�PHHWLQJ�WKDW�GRHVQ¶W�ZDQW�WR�
wear a mask they are not allowed to stay.  
Linda-Enforcement of guidelines.  
 
%UHDN�RXW��'&0¶V�	�$UHD�2IILFHUV�RQ�+RVWLQJ 
 
Main topic was on hosting; working with the hosting districts for 2022, expectations on the 
districts working with Jeannie, her responsibility working with the DCMs on assembly and 
FRPPLWWHH�PHHWLQJV��-HDQQLH�PHQWLRQHG�LW�LV�WKH�'&0¶V�UHVSRQVLELOLWLHV�WR�KRVW�the face to face 
PHHWLQJV��UHIHUUHG�WR�WKH�+DZDLL�$UHD�6WUXFWXUH�DQG�*XLGHOLQHV�RQ�WKH�$OW��&KDLU¶V�UHVSRQVLELOLW\�
that is to work with the district, making sure a venue is set up, tips on hosting 
committee/assembly meetings is available on the area websitH�XQGHU�³VHUYLFH�WRROV�IRUXPV�´�L�H�
WLWOHG�³7LSV�RQ�+RVWLQJ�$VVHPEOLHV�DQG�&RPPLWWHH�0HHWLQJV�´��-6  members did have 
H[SHULHQFH�ZLWK�KRVWLQJ�IDFH�WR�IDFH�FRPPLWWHH�DVVHPEO\�PHHWLQJV��7KLV�³JR-WR´�GRFXPHQW�ZDV�
lost for a little while, however Sean is putting this information back on the website. For now, 
DOWHUQDWH�FKDLU��-HDQQLH��VHQGV�RXW�D�FKHFN�OLVW�WR�WKH�'&0¶V�RI�ZKDW�WR�GR�ZKHQ�KRVWLQJ�DQ�
assembly/committee meeting. Len asked if there was a virtual guideline for hosting i.e. protocol 
tips on procedures for virtual committee/assembly meetings- A- No for now, however it is in the 
process of having a guideline available on the area website. For now, if hosting a meeting, the 
area puts together a team that consists of virtual hosts, co-hosts, timers, etc. As members are 
registering, they are automatically dropped onto a spreadsheet. Through out the day, screen is 
being monitored, I person per screen, watching the backgrounds, the timer helps to monitor and 
ensure that we keep up with the agenda. It takes 10 persons to be on a virtual team and Deborah 
S. has a list and uses color coding for scheduling. We are learning as we go. Kunani assisted 
Jeannie with learning and using the Google Forms regarding the spreadsheet, it limits access to 
spreadsheet for confidentiality. Confirmed that resource on tips for hosting virtual 
committee/assembly meetings is in the process of being developed. Gina questioned if the hosts 
for the virtual meetings need to be from the hosting district? A- No, most important is to have a 
place to conduct the meetings. For the committee and assembly meetings there is a seed amount 
RI�PRQH\V�SURYLGHG�WR�WKH�'&0¶V�IURP�WKH�DUHD�WR�VWDUW�RII�ZLWK��Eric reiterated for assistance 
from DCMs to register for assembly meetings in advance rather than on the day of. Freddy had a 
TXHVWLRQ�RQ�DLUIDUH�IRU�'&0¶s to participate in the physical meetings. A- Area covers airfare for 
WKH�$UHD�2IILFHUV�DQG�WKH�6WDQGLQJ�&RPPLWWHH�&KDLUV�DQG�WKH�'LVWULFWV�FRYHUV�WKH�'&0¶V�DLUIDUH�
and registration fees for both committee meetings (1-day) and assembly meetings (2-days).  Next 
the group discussed making virtual meetings more fun. Evan suggested of someone could be 
available during breaks for live music, Bob suggested making breakout rooms so that  people can 
go to during the breaks and fellowship and have conversations, and Julie suggested having skits 
played out.  
 
1:30  Sharing Sessions: Bob on Concept 9 Vision and Leadership, Deborah S. on The Group 
Conscience , and Cheryl on Service Sponsorship.  
 
Bob: Concept 9 Vision and Leadership 
 



&RQFHSW�,;�±�9LVLRQ�DQG�/HDGHUVKLS� 

³*RRG�VHUYLFH�OHDGHUV��WRJHWKHU�ZLWK�VRXQG�DQG�DSSURSULDWH�PHWKRGV�RI�
FKRRVLQJ�WKHP��DUH�DW�DOO�OHYHOV�LQGLVSHQVDEOH�IRU�RXU�IXWXUH�IXQFWLRQLQJ�DQG�
VDIHW\��7KH�SULPDU\�ZRUOG�VHUYLFH�OHDGHUVKLS�RQFH�H[HUFLVHG�E\�WKH�IRXQGHUV�RI�
$�$��PXVW�QHFHVVDULO\�EH�DVVXPHG�E\�WKH�7UXVWHHV�RI�WKH�*HQHUDO�6HUYLFH�
%RDUG�RI�$OFRKROLFV�$QRQ\PRXV�´ 

,¶G�OLNH�WR�WKDQN�RXU�3DQHO����&KDLU�IRU�DVNLQJ�PH�WR�VD\�D�IHZ�ZRUGV�RQ�&RQFHSW�,;��,�IHHO�DW�D�
loss because, in truth, the best thing I could do is simply read the full essay on this Concept 
IRXQG�LQ�7KH�7ZHOYH�&RQFHSWV�IRU�:RUOG�6HUYLFH��:H¶YH�DOUHDG\�KHDUG�D�JRRG�ELW�RI�LW�WRGD\�
ZKHQ�ZH�KHDUG�H[FHUSWV�IURP�³/HDGHUVKLS�LQ�$�$���(YHU�D�9LWDO�1HHG�´�,�EHJ�\RX�to read the 
ZKROH�&RQFHSW��LW¶V�D�JHP� 

7KH�WRSLF�,�ZDV�JLYHQ�IRU�WKLV�VKDUH�LV�³9LVLRQ�DQG�/HDGHUVKLS�´�VR�QDWXUDOO\��,¶P�JRLQJ�WR�WDNH�LW�
in reverse order. 

Why do we even need leaders? To me, the answer is simple: 

³(DFK�PHPEHU�RI�$OFRKROLFV�$QRQ\PRXV�LV�EXW�D�VPDOO�SDUW�RI�D�JUHDW�ZKROH��
$�$��PXVW�FRQWLQXH�WR�OLYH�RU�PRVW�RI�XV�ZLOO�VXUHO\�GLH��+HQFH�RXU�FRPPRQ�
ZHOIDUH�FRPHV�ILUVW��%XW�LQGLYLGXDO�ZHOIDUH�IROORZV�FORVH�DIWHUZDUG�´ 

$�$��PXVW�FRQWLQXH�WR�OLYH�RU�PRVW�RI�XV�ZLOO�VXUHO\�GLH��7KDW¶V�D�SUHWW\�JRRd reason to make sure 
we choose our leaders wisely.  

Now let me define just who I think is a leader in A.A. 

,W¶V�\RX��$QG�LW�LV�QRW�MXVW�\RX��,W�LV�HYHU\RQH�LQ�$�$��ZKR�VWHSV�XS�WR�WKH�SODWH�DQG�DFWV�IRU�WKH�
good of A.A. Bill even says this at the end of the complete article: 

:KLOH�WKLV�DUWLFOH�ZDV�ILUVW�WKRXJKW�RI�LQ�FRQQHFWLRQ�ZLWK�RXU�ZRUOG�VHUYLFH�
OHDGHUVKLS��LW�LV�SRVVLEOH�WKDW�VRPH�RI�LWV�VXJJHVWLRQV�FDQ�EH�XVHIXO�WR�DQ\RQH�
ZKR�WDNHV�DQ�DFWLYH�SDUW�LQ�RXU�6RFLHW\� 

7KLV�LV�WUXH�SDUWLFXODUO\�LQ�WKH�DUHD�RI�7ZHOIWK�6WHS�ZRUN��LQ�ZKLFK�QHDUO\�DOO�RI�
XV�DUH�DFWLYHO\�HQJDJHG��(YHU\�VSRQVRU�LV�QHFHVVDULO\�D�OHDGHU��7KH�VWDNHV�DUH�
DERXW�DV�ELJ�DV�WKH\�FRXOG�EH��$�KXPDQ�OLIH�DQG�XVXDOO\�WKH�KDSSLQHVV�RI�D�
ZKROH�IDPLO\�KDQJ�LQ�WKH�EDODQFH��:KDW�WKH�VSRQVRU�GRHV�DQG�VD\V��KRZ�ZHOO�
KH�HVWLPDWHV�WKH�UHDFWLRQV�RI�KLV�SURVSHFWV��KRZ�ZHOO�KH�WLPHV�DQG�PDNHV�KLV�
SUHVHQWDWLRQ��KRZ�ZHOO�KH�KDQGOHV�FULWLFLVPV��DQG�KRZ�ZHOO�KH�OHDGV�KLV�



SURVSHFW�RQ�E\�SHUVRQDO�VSLULWXDO�H[DPSOH�²�WKHVH�TXDOLWLHV�RI�OHDGHUVKLS�FDQ�
PDNH�DOO�WKH�GLIIHUHQFH��RIWHQ�WKH�GLIIHUHQFH�EHWZHHQ�OLIH�DQG�GHDWK� 

But we are usually focusing on the General Service Board and Conference process when we 
discuss this Concept. But remember, the Conference process involves more than just our 
delegates and trustees. 

³)LUVW��OHW¶V�UHPHPEHU�WKDW�WKH�EDVH�IRU�RXU�VHUYLFH�VWUXFWXUH�UHVWV�RQ�WKH�
GHGLFDWLRQ�DQG�DELOLW\�RI�VHYHUDO�WKRXVDQG�*HQHUDO�6HUYLFH�5HSUHVHQWDWLYHV�
�*�6�5�¶V���VHYHUDO�KXQGUHG�DUHD�&RPPLWWHH�0HPEHUV��DQG�QHDUO\�D�KXQGUHG�
'HOHJDWHV��7KHVH�DUH�WKH�GLUHFW�DJHQWV�RI�WKH�$�$��JURXSV��WKHVH�DUH�WKH�
LQGLVSHQVDEOH�OLQNDJH�EHWZHHQ�RXU�)HOORZVKLS�DQG�LWV�ZRUOG�VHUYLFH��WKHVH�DUH�
WKH�SULPDU\�UHSUHVHQWDWLYHV�RI�$�$�¶V�JURXS�FRQVFLHQFH��:LWKRXW�WKHLU�VXSSRUW�
DQG�DFWLYLW\��ZH�FRXOG�QRW�RSHUDWH�SHUPDQHQWO\�DW�DOO�´ 

7KDW¶V�\RX��7KDW¶V�DOO�RI�XV��2ND\��EXW�ZKDW�DWWULEXWHV�GR�,�QHHG�WR�GR�WKLV"� 

A good leader:  

�� &DQ�SHUVRQDOO\�SXW�SULQFLSOHV��SODQV��DQG�SROLFLHV�LQWR�VXFK�GHGLFDWHG�DQG�HIIHFWLYH�DFWLRQ�
WKDW�WKH�UHVW�RI�XV�ZDQW�WR�EDFN�WKHP�XS�� 

�� 'RHV�QRW�SRZHU�GULYH� 

�� ([HUFLVHV�MXGJPHQW� 

�� &RQVXOWV�ZLGHO\� 

�� 5HPHPEHUV�WKDW�D�JRRG�LGHD�FDQ�FRPH�IURP�DQ\ZKHUH�DQG�GLVFDUG�WKHLU�RZQ�SODQV�IRU�D�
EHWWHU�RQH� 

�� 1HYHU�SDVVHV�WKH�EXFN� 

�� &DQ�VWDQG�DJDLQVW�D�VWRUP�ZKHQ�LW�LV�FUXFLDO� 

�� 5HDOL]HV�WKDW�HYHQ�DQJU\�SHRSOH�FDQ�EH�ULJKW� 

�� &DQ�JLYH�DQG�WDNH�DQG�FRPSURPLVH� 

���&DQ�IDFH�ORQJ�WHUP�FULWLFLVP� 

:KDW�DQ�RUGHU��,�FDQ¶W�JR�WKURXJK�ZLWK�LW��'R�QRW�EH�GLVFRXUDJHG��1R�RQH�DPRQJ�XV�KDV�EHHQ�DEOH�
to maintain anything like perfect adherence to these principles. And for that, I am really grateful.  

Finally, the most crucial attribute Bill mentions is vision.  

What the heck is vision? I started with the best dictionary definition I could find: 



³WKH�DELOLW\�WR�WKLQN�DERXW�RU�SODQ�WKH�IXWXUH�ZLWK�LPDJLQDWLRQ�RU�ZLVGRP�´ 

,�FDQ¶W�GR�EHWWHU�WKDQ�TXRWH�%LOO�Rn this all-important idea: 

³9LVLRQ�LV��,�WKLQN��WKH�DELOLW\�WR�PDNH�JRRG�HVWLPDWHV��ERWK�IRU�WKH�LPPHGLDWH�
DQG�IRU�WKH�PRUH�GLVWDQW�IXWXUH��6RPH�PLJKW�IHHO�WKLV�VRUW�RI�VWULYLQJ�WR�EH�D�VRUW�
RI�KHUHV\�EHFDXVH�ZH�$�$�¶V�DUH�FRQVWDQWO\�WHOOLQJ�RXUVHOYHV��³2QH�GD\�DW�D�
WLPH�´�%XW�WKDW�YDOXDEOH�SULQFLSOH�UHDOO\�UHIHUV�WR�RXU�PHQWDO�DQG�HPRWLRQDO�
OLYHV��,W�PHDQV�FKLHIO\�WKDW�ZH�DUH�QRW�IRROLVKO\�WR�UHSLQH�RYHU�WKH�SDVW�QRU�
ZLVKIXOO\�WR�GD\�GUHDP�DERXW�WKH�IXWXUH« 

«�YLVLRQ�LV�WKHUHIRUH�WKH�YHU\�HVVHQFH�RI�SUXGHQFH��DQ�HVVHQWLDO�YLUWXH�LI�HYHU�
WKHUH�ZDV�RQH��2I�FRXUVH�ZH�VKDOO�RIWHQ�PLVFDOFXODWH�WKH�IXWXUH�LQ�ZKROH�RU�LQ�
SDUW��EXW�WKDW�LV�EHWWHU�WKDQ�WR�UHIXVH�WR�WKLQN�DW�DOO�´ 

,�UHDOO\�OLNH�%LOO¶V�YLVLRQ�RI�YLVLRQ��,Q�WKLV�FRQWH[W��LW�LVQ¶W�D�JUDQG�SODQ�RI�ZKHUH�Ze should go so 
much as it is the desire to leave A.A. better than we found it. Could A.A. be better? Absolutely. 
Okay, just how do we accomplish that? We have examples all around us. 

:H¶YH�VHHQ�LW�MXVW�WKLV�ZHHNHQG�LQ�YDULRXV�ZD\V��:KHQ�ZH�KHDUG�RXU�3DVW�7UHDVXUHU¶V�SURSRVDOV�
for modifying our Structures and Guidelines, we listened to her vision for a better Area 
Assembly. When our Delegate shares agenda items with us and looks for our feedback we hear 
about and participate in our collective vision for a better, more inclusive, more united Alcoholics 
Anonymous.  

6R�ZKHQ�ZH�FKRVH�RXU�OHDGHUV��,�GRQ¶W�WKLQN�ZH�DUH�ORRNLQJ�IRU�IRONV�ZLWK�HSLF�SODQV�IRU�
remaking A.A. We are looking for people with the ability to evaluate where we are, where we 
can improve, and who are willing to work hard to bring about the changes our collective group 
conscience has decided upon. Our collective vision for A.A. and our future. 

In the end, I think this Concept reminds us that we are all leaders. We first call upon ourselves to 
step up and act for our common good. Then, as we progress, we learn, grow, and begin to discern 
what authentic leadership means by seeing it in others. It calls on us to use prudence when 
choosing leaders for our groups, our districts, our assembly, our Conference, and our General 
6HUYLFH�%RDUG��,W�UHPLQGV�XV�RI�WKH�QHHG�WR�EH�FDUHIXO�ZH�DUHQ¶W�WXUQLQJ�RXU�HOHFWLRQV�LQWR�
popularity contests or voting based simply on friendships and favors owed. It reminds us to be 
discerning about those we choose to lead us at any position, from home group greeter to trustee. 

We must remember Tradition One:  
 



³(DFK�PHPEHU�RI�$OFRKROLFV�$QRQ\PRXV�LV�EXW�D�VPDOO�SDUW�RI�D�JUHDW�ZKROH��
$�$��PXVW�FRQWLQXH�WR�OLYH�RU�PRVW�RI�XV�ZLOO�VXUHO\�GLH��+HQFH�RXU�FRPPRQ�
ZHOIDUH�FRPHV�ILUVW��%XW�LQGLYLGXDO�ZHOIDUH�IROORZV�FORVH�DIWHUZDUG�´ 

:KHQ�ZH�FKRVH�RXU�OHDGHUV��ZH�QHHG�WR�NHHS�LQ�PLQG�WKLV�RYHUULGLQJ�LGHD��³RXU�FRPPRQ�ZHOIDUH�
FRPHV�ILUVW�´�/HW�XV�DOZD\V�FKRRVH�RXU�OHDGHUV�ZLWK�DQ�H\H�WR�ZKDW�LV�EHVW�IRU�$�$���WRGD\��
tomorrow, and beyond.  

³7KLV�ZH�RZH�WR�$�$�¶V�IXWXUH��7R�SODFH�RXU�FRPPRQ�ZHOIDUH�ILUVW��7R�NHHS�
RXU�)HOORZVKLS�XQLWHG��)RU�RQ�$�$��8QLW\�GHSHQGV�RXU�OLYHV��DQG�WKH�OLYHV�RI�
WKRVH�WR�FRPH�´ 

Thank you for letting me be of service, 

Bob H. Area 17 Panel 67 Past Delegate 

 
 Deborah S. The Group Conscience  
 
Deborah read information from literature on The Homegroup: Where it all Begins. Talked about 
the informed group being a collective conscience. Hope is knowing the importance of our voice, 
the opinions viewed at the group, district and conference. Our part of being able to come up to 
the mike at area assemblies and speaking.  *65¶V�(Group Service Representative) is the voice for 
the group that can bring the groups conscience/voice to the assemblies, their voices is important 
and the most authority is coming from the groups.  
 
Cheryl   Service Sponsorship 
&KHU\O�UHIHUUHG�WR�WKH�SDPSKOHW�DQG�WDONHG�DERXW�WKH�DOFRKROLF¶V�H[SHULHQFH�LQ�UHFRYHU\���6HUYLFH�
is helping someone who is new. The service sponsor can translate the 12 Traditions, the 12 
Concepts, and traditions and other services in A.A. through our literatures. Service sponsors can 
introduce to the various levels of service in the home groups, district level and area level. Overall 
sharing responsibilities, learn more about committee /assembly meetings. We are a diversity of 
groups but all hear for the same purpose, stay sober and help others. Service Sponsors stresses 
the importance of learning the 3 Legacies- Unity, Recovery, and Service and to continue on. 
Service sponsorship allows us to pass it on.  
 
Floor opened for comments and questions:  
 
Tommy C-  mentioned that service sponsorship is not about going through the steps with a 
newcomer, but helps with understanding the traditions and concepts and strongly suggests to get 
a service sponsor.  
Sean-talked about area assemblies voting process being based on Roberts Rules of Order-
questioned about floor actions, motions for floor actions and having the opportunity at the 
assemblies. 



Bob commented: Floor actions in a GSC based on his experience, is highly discouraged, reasons 
being that background history is already done. Floor action is moving too fast, recalls it had 
nothing to do with the agenda at the GSC.  
Cheryl: Mentioned that we do have a few places in the assembly agenda where people can bring 
XS�QHZ�LGHDV�LQ�WKH�³$VN�,W�%DVNHW´�IRU�GLVFXVVLRQ��$QG�DOVR�PD\�WDON�WR�VRPHRQH�RQ�WKH�VLGH��
OLNH�WDONLQJ�WR�SDVW�GHOHJDWHV�GFP¶V��HOGHU�VWDWHV�SHRSOH��HWF�� 
 
Kunani: talked about his experience where someone brought to the floor a matter, and the body 
allowed for this person to voice the matter, it was discussed and voted on. When things are 
brought ahead of time, able to research and have an informed discussion. At a past budget 
assembly, someone brought up a floor action, presented the area body with the background 
history ad it was discussed. The Area Chair will make the decision on whether or not it is 
appropriate at the time.  
 
Eric shared his experience:  based on his experience in the Oregon that does allow for Floor 
Actions to be discussed at the assemblies, they allow time for that, usually if it gets shut down, 
the allow for someone to bring up a motion to discuss and he can see how this process can be 
time consuming.  
Linda commented: not sure what a floor action is, has to be submitted to one of the conferences 
and go through the whole process. There may be an agenda topic, thinks for  us, with the way we 
do things, it may be too time consuming.  
 
Deborah S.: Shared her experience as a GSR where at a district meeting she decided to add an 
issue at New Business, shared the issue and the background history, followed by a discussion of 
WKH�LVVXH��/RYH�WKH�WHUP�³3RLQW�RI�RUGHU´�WKDW�KHOSHG�WKH�PHHWLQJ�IORZ�� 
 
2:30 Tommy provided the Ad-hoc committee report:  
  
Ad-hoc recommendations: when going back to physical assemblies, considering combining both 
physical and hybrid virtual meeting at the same time. Logistics involved is having the equipment 
DQG�LW¶V�FRVW��(TXLSPHQW�VXFK�DV��ODSWRSV��+'0,�SRUWV��ZHE��PLFURSKRQHV��PRVt important band 
and hotspots, or locations with hot spots, computer with an external monitor, projector, projector 
screen to view and see attendees. Equipment could be borrowed or purchased or rented which the 
DUHD�FDQ�DIIRUG��6WLOO�GRQ¶W�NQRZ�ZKDW�WKH�IXture holds. There is planning, preparing, and 
adjusting to keep everyone safe during this pandemic times.  
 
Comments regarding Ad-hoc committee report: 
 

x Area will need to purchase a hot spot, hot spot will not work if there is no cell phone service. 
x Will this create new positions? A- has a tech team, need 2 members, maybe not, may look for 

volunteers within the hosting district.  
x Mary- Did not communicate contributions, contributions was not discussed. A- TV screens can 

be rented, could be budgeting into the budget, still talking about this, the assistance that the area 
provides is for the venue and food. Ad-hoc committee is not done talking about this.  

x Evan-Did the communitee consider new tech towers, may be more functional. Evan will be 
getting with Sean for more discussion on this.  



x Kunani- has a fancy owl camera that is able to follow the speaker, captures the entire room, to 
help multiple views instead of one view.  

x Sean ±DVNHG�DERXW�KRZ�DUH�ZH�JRLQJ�WR�KDQGOH�DQ���´�79��SHUKDSV�HDFK�LVODQG�KDV�LWV�RZQ�
projector and screen, there is places that can rent these   

x equipment.  
x Gina: commented that she did look into an Owl camera and the cheapest was $1200, being on the 

finance committee, $1200 is the Ad-Hoc budget. If the building does not have Wi-Fi set up, Wi-
Fi 6 is not going to work.  

x Freddy- commented his home group held and hybrid meeting, there was 30 to 50 online, all was 
ran off a phone wi-fi hotspot. It can be done @ a low budget and can be done with low band 
width.  

x Bob- commented concurs that projectors is not the best idea, lots of assemblies are done in open 
areas, may not be able to handle the light output, in a closed room, it would work fine, a systems 
mike to be set aside to limit noises.  

***Deborah S. Area Chair GLG�D�SROO�RI�WKH�DUHD¶V�IHHGEDFN�RQ�WKH�DUHD�PHHWLQJ�LQ�SHUVRQ�IRU�
assemblies and committee meetings starting in 2022 and the final outcome was that 85 % was for 
re-assessing after the 1st quarter of the year and 15 % was against reassessing after the 1st quarter 
of the year. There was a lot of sharing on reasons for going back to physical and a lot of reasons 
as to why we should not for now.  
 
What to take back (Deborah S) 

1) 2022 Budget Proposal ±passed  
2) (2) proposals to amend presented by Rachel past treasurer P69, moved and voted @ 11/2020 

assembly that was hosted by the tri-island 
3) Class B Pacific Regional Nominee- Bob H.  
4) Recommendations were made by the Ad-hoc committee regarding hybrid committee/assembly 

meetings.  
 

 
Ask it Basket 
Linda: made announcement of a new addition to AA family, i.e. Oldypa , 2021 virtual retreat 
Sept. 24 to 26, 2021. Registration online if free ±oldypa.org  
Freddy : asked if can bring a motion to the body in the next assembly and it was suggested to 
hold off on the motion for the Inventory Assembly at this time.  
Bill asked for clarity regarding Deborah S.s poll on feedback regarding physical assemblies and 
at this time the idea of going back to physical assemblies will be revisited quarterly.  
Nirlepa: questioned when going back to face to face assemblies will  hybrid be at the same time- 
hybrid will be benefit groups with GSRs that cannot make the physical assembly.  
 
Motion to adjourn the meeting Josh and second the motion to adjourn was Bill @ 4:45pm  
Closed with the Serenity Prayer in Hawaiian  
 
  
 

 


